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   Prince George Quiltersô Guild 
 

Newsletter 
                                   Prince George Quiltersô Guild, 1491 17th Ave. Prince George, BC 

V2L 3Z2 (Connaught Youth Centre) 

 

 άTo bring ideas and learning experiences to our members, to bring the joy of quilting to the public,  

ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ǳǇƎǊŀŘŜ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀƴŘŀǊŘǎ ƻŦ ǉǳƛƭǘƛƴƎΦέ 

Revised: òand to spread some smiles when we need it mostó  

 

 

 

Next Executive  Meeting :  ZOOM MEETING 7:00 pm  Tuesday , February 16 th,  2021  

 

 

Next General Meeting:    Tuesday ,  Sometime  in 2021     

  Doors Open 6:00 pm   Meeting starts at 7:00 pm  

 

President  Theresa Smedley       250 640 -1965   

  email: smedleytl@gmail.com  

Vice President      Barb Friesen 250 564 -6288   

  email: iquiltbarb@gmail.com  

Vice President      Linda Greenwood   250 964 -8959   

  email:  lin.greenwood@telus.net  

Editor        Val Collins      250 562 -2846  

  email: valeriehcollins@hotmail.com  

www.facebook.com/pgquiltersguild     

www.princegeorgequiltersguild.com  

 

mailto:email:%20smedleytl@gmail.com
mailto:email:%20iquiltbarb@gmail.com
mailto:email:%20%20lin.greenwood@telus.net
mailto:email:%20valeriehcollins@hotmail.com
http://www.facebook.com/pgquiltersguild
http://www.princegeorgequiltersguild.com/
http://www.princegeorgequiltersguild.com/
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MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT  
 

Hi Everyone , 
 
February is here! Happy February and the last bit of  Winter.   The days will get longer 
and warmer.   As I type this we are in for a cold front this weekend.    
 
Have you signed up for the Zoom Retreat  yet?   It should be an awesome time to see 
everyone.   Yes, it's through a computer screen but just think you can wear 
Pajama  Pants all day and who will know!   There should be lots of  laughter and sharing 
which will be fun.    
Have you started on your Mystery Blocks ? That is my goal this weekend.   I 
can't wait to begin.    
 
Stay warm everyone, Happy Sewing, hope to see you at the Zoom Retreat ! 
 
Theresa  
 

MESSAGE FROM THE EDITOR 

Februaryé. Hmmm, Well, first there was Groundhog Day. Good news !  On Feb 2 nd the 
Groundhog did not see his shadow, so an early spring is pred icted. Woo hoo!!  

Groundhog Day. It has felt like at times we're all living the same day over and over 
again , however Groundhog Day also shows us that the monotony ends. The cycle will 

be broken.  Weõre all looking forward to that!  

Now  Valentines Day is up on us. I used to think that Valentines Day was just 
another one of  those cheesy  Hallmark Holidays created to sell cards and 
chocolates and roses. Well, it turns out (according to my sources) that 
there is some interesting  history behind Valentines Day.  Check out page 10  

Itõs certainly a fact that we could all use a few more warm fuzzy feelings in 
our lives ñ especially this year. So, no matter how you choose to celebrate 
Valentineõs Day, be sure to share the Love.  

On Monday, February 15 th we will celebrate Family Day é.. virtually, of course. Have you 
heard about the Prince George Family Day Adventure Cruise , be sure to check out Page 
9! 

I hope that this edition of  our Guild Newsl etter will warm your heart , soothe your soul 
and bring a smile to your face.  

On behalf  of  the Executive,  I wish you  all a Happy February!  
Stay safe, stay warm, and keep stitching!  

We are all looking forward to a time  
when we  can  gather again  

to laugh, to share, and to create!  
       Val Collins  
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A BIG THANK YOU TO ALL THOSE WHO SUBMITTED THEIR PHOTOS 
 

FOR THE òSEWó-Cial Distance òSHOW AND TELLó SECTION OF THIS NEWSLETTER.   
Also, a virtual hug to those of  you who responded with thank you õs and comments for 
my efforts in keeping our guild connecte d through the newsletter . It means a lot to me!  
 

REMEMBER! 
 

 THERE IS A PRIZE TO BE DRAWN FOR SUBMITTING YOUR PHOTOS! 
 
For every  photo you submit, you get one entry into the draw.  THIS MONTH THE LUCKY 
WINNER IS   Linda Greenwood!  
 
I will be mailing out a $10.00 GIFT CERTIFICATE FOR ONE OF OUR LOCAL QUILT 
SHOPS. 
 
THE NEXT NEWSLETTER WILL BE PUBLISHED ON FRIDAY, MARCH 12 TH, 2021.            
 
The deadline for submitting articles and photos and guesses for the MYSTERY SEWING 
TOOL will be WEDNESDAY, MARCH 10TH, 2021.  
 
 

A NEW CONTEST!!  
 

WHAT IS THE MYSTERY SEWING TOOL AND WHERE DID VAL HIDE IT?????  
Enter for a chance to win a fantastic prize!  

 
You will be looking for a hidden sewing tool, but FIRST you will have to UNSCRAMBLE  
some letters to lead you to the answer!   This monthõs hidden tool is  
 

R D D A L E N E T E R E H E 
 

__ __ __ __ __ __      __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ 

 
Email  Val  at pgqgcontact@gmail.com   or valeriehcollins@hotmail.com  to be entered.   
 

REMEMBER TO TELL ME WHAT YOU FOUND AND WHERE!  

 

In the January Newsletter , the unscrambled word was    CUTTING MAT  
 
 The hidden item was on page  22, behind Tammy Ledukeõs Table Runner. There 
were a few other cutting mat s scattered about too. Kind of  like my sewing 
room!  
 
I received  13 answers to the Find the Hidden Notion conte st.   The lucky winner was 
Dawn Quinn!  
Congratulations!!   I will be mailing out your prize.    
 
 
 

mailto:pgqgcontact@gmail.com
mailto:valeriehcollins@hotmail.com
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GUILD UPDATE  

Exciting things are happening........although we have been restricted for the last year 

your executive has been hard at work keeping things moving forward.  

In June last year we received a large grant of  $25,000 from New Horizons Seniors 

projects. This money is to assist the guild with COVID related equipment and activities 

to help us get back to sewing and socializing, what we love doin g most, with the 

remainder going to Community Gift Quilts program.   

 

¶ So while weõre waiting to get back to sewing together we felt we could help out 

our senior community by making masks to distribute.  

¶ We put together kits that can be picked up and dropped  off  at Willow Basket so 

everyone could be included in helping.   

¶ We assisted CYC with purchasing sanitation equipment for the building making a 

safe environment for us to come back to eventually.   

¶ We purchased a new computer for the library and retire d the  dinosaur we have 

now. A laptop for future programming.  

¶ And a zoom program so we can do more things virtually. Enabling us to learn on-

line from teachers all over the world. I know it 

sounds really techie but itõs actually quite 

simple.   

¶ For our Community Gift Quilts program : 

 We purchased 2 sit down quilting machines, 

and extra accessories to go with them, batting, and 

wideback fabric to fini sh the quilt tops to be given to 

the community.   

 

 

 

 

But the biggest thing thatõs happening is that WEõRE MOVING and we will have a 

permanent home for all our new equipment. Same building just a different space.  

 

¶ The renovations have started.  

¶ The librar y will have its own new space in the same room.  

¶ Weõre building cupboards for all the fabric, machines and accessories.  

¶ We will have permanent design walls.  

¶ CYC has given us all the wooden tables out of  Kiska Room for us to keep in our 

new space.  

¶ They are also providing us with enough chairs for our meeting nights to keep in 

our space for our use.  
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¶ The cadets have donated to us a large boardroom table for the  kitchen area and 

2 desks for the library/office space.  

¶ PG badminton club has given us carpeting for the floor in the library, and the 

doorway entrance in our room. We will use this carpet for one of  the walls to 

buffer noise that may come from the gym an d minimize t he echo in this large 

room.   

 

Renovations should be done by the end of  March and ready for use when restrictions 

are lifted and we can get together again.   

 

In the meantime, if  you are wanting to volunteer some time to help with packing up the 

guild room and hallway closets, call  Barb Friesen at 250-961-6289.  

 

Weõre working in small groups; preferably people in your small bubble, with  no more 

than 3 or 4 at a time, and masks are required to keep everyone safe.  

 

Once we have everything packed, we will need a few strong volunteers, maybe 

husbands, to move everything to trucks to be taken to the lower floor.  

Many hands will make the wor kload less in the end.   

 

I know this is a lot of  change in a short time frame,  but this is a good change moving 

forward to provide great opportunities for our guild.   

 

Submitted by Barb Friesen and Theresa Smedley  
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MORE EXCITING NEWS!!  

INSURANCE  
The retreat committee is pleased to announce that we will be hosting a virtual retreat 

on February 20/21. It will be at no cost to our members. We are missing being able to 

sew together. Although this will not replace b eing in person, it will give us the 

opportunity to see each other, have some conversations and laughs. It will be great to 

see what each of you are working on. Perhaps give you time to catch up on the QAL 

that Tammy and Val are providing through this newsl etter.   

If you havenõt participated in zoom meetings, now is the chance to jump in and get 
connected with others. If you need assistance getting started with zoom, contact Pam 
@ 250 967 -4422 or pgklowak@gmail.com . She will be hosting a little training session 
with others that need help.   
These many months of isolation are not good for our mental health, so please consider 
taking this opportunity to join up with your fellow quilters. We will have a small door 
prize each day. But more impo rtantly, your heart will feel good seeing some of your 
peers.   
Please email pgqgretreat@gmail or respond to the email sent out to everyone.   
 
Thanks Pam,  Tammy, and Barb M  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.bcaa.com/insurance
mailto:pgklowak@gmail.com
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COMMUNITY QUILTS  

 
Dawn Quinn is requesting that those with completed community quilts in their 
possession to call or email her to arrange for drop off. She is wanting to make sure that 
anyone that has participated is included in a draw that will be done in the near future. 
mdquinn@telus.net   
 

PAYMENTS 

 
The guild has arranged with the bank to have our account accept e -transfers. 
If  you have needing to pay for membership, sewalongs, retreats, etc. you will 
now be able to e -transfer funds.   You will be asked to ensure that you include a 
description of  what the funds are for so that it is easier for Faye to account for 
our revenue coming in.   This is going to be so great for everyone. 
pgqgtreasurer@gmail.com  

 

MASKS 

 
A commitment that was made when we  received the seniors funds for the 
pandemic, was to make up masks to be used by the seniors in our community.   200 
kits have been made up and are available for pickup at Willow Basket Wed -Sat 10 -
4.  If  you can't pick them up then please call Barb F riesen for alternate 
arrangements.   Let's get these done!  

 

EXECUTIVE MEETINGS 
 
The Monthly Executive meetings are being held online via òZoomó.  If you would like to 
join in from your home computer, please contact Pam Klowak.  Any member  is 
welcome to attend the meeting ; and it is a great way to get to know how the Guild 
operates and makes decisions on your behalf.   
At this time the Executive has decided to postpone guild events  until further notice.  

 
MEMBERSHIP 

 
We now have 75 Members! Thank you to everyone who has registered again this year. 
These are unprecedented times, and your support is greatly appreciated.  
I emailed a Membership List to all members as of  the end of  January .   
If  you know of  a person who would like to join, please direct them to our website. I am 
including the link to the membership form, which is also found on our website under the 
forms tab. https://www.princegeorgequiltersguild.ca/forms   
 
You can now mail the forms to ð  Val Collins  
     2667 Links Drive  

Prince George, B.C.  V2K0A5  
Please make cheques payable to the PG Quilters Guild.  If  you are unable to print off  the 

form, please emai l Val Collins at valeriehcollins@hotmail.com  to let her know that you 

wish to renew.  

mailto:mdquinn@telus.net
mailto:pgqgtreasurer@gmail.com
https://www.princegeorgequiltersguild.ca/forms
mailto:valeriehcollins@hotmail.com
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NEWSLETTER 

¶ If  you have newsletter items or suggestions for articles, OR  

¶ If  you wish to Buy or Sell Quilting Related items, please send the 
information in to me by Wednesday, MARCH 10 TH 2021  
 

¶ If  you know of  someone who is unable to get a copy of  our 
newsletter, please help them out by printing it out for them or let me 
know and I will make arrangements to send it to them . 

 

The Next Monthly Newsletter wil l be sent out on March 12 th   2021.  

 

 

PLACEMATS  

 

I am collecting any place mats for the Meals on Wheels seniors  program.   Let Linda 

know and we can make arrangements to collect them from you.   They are in need of  

place mats for men especially but any will do.   The place mats do not have to have a 

Christmas theme on the back of  them.   Thanks ladies, for your ongoing  support for this 

much appreciated project.   Linda  Kineshanko     gordonak@shaw.ca   


